
Delaware Art Education Association Executive Meeting

William Penn High School, New Castle, Delaware

December 17, 2013

Attendance: Kristen Leida, Milton Downing, Casey Feeley, Natalia Ciriaco, Kim Davis, Beth Eggleston, Lorraine Poling, Mary Jane Long, Carolyn Czipoth, Linda Dillon.

1. Mary Jane moved to approve the minutes from October after Beth made a change to the treasurer’s report to reflect that a deposit of $250.00 from the NAEA for dues was made, not $2,380.00 as written.  Kim seconded, all approved.
2. President’s Report:  Mary Jane has the paperwork for taxes!  We received the letter saying we did it!  Our name change needs to be legalized, a letter needs to be sent.  Linda volunteered to write the letter. (Letter written and mailed on December 30, 2013.  Copy sent to Beth so she can order more checks.  Lastly, Mary Jane will send gift cards to Toniann and Kim for hosting meetings.
3. Treasurers Report: We received $59.00 from NAEA for dues.  Our new balance is $4542.15.
4. Awards/Banquet Committee:  Milton will ask Brandywine School District to print invitations.  Cab Calloway picked up the tab last year when Toniann was Art Educator of the Year.  This year we have two to recognize at Brandywine.
5. Membership Committee:  Natalia reported that we still have 80 members, up from last years’ 60 something at this time.  Natalia sent a letter to all K-12 art teachers to drum up membership.
6. Youth Art Month Committee:  Jennifer was not in attendance so nothing to report.  A reminder to enter the flag contest and to look on the website for many student exhibition opportunities.
7. Scholarship Committee:  Mary Jane sent information to NAEA regarding our application for 501(c)3 status which will allow us to provide receipts for individuals and organizations for tax-exempt donations to the scholarship fund.  A discussion ensued concerning the rubric for judging so there would be no question once chosen.  Also, if your student’s Gold Portfolio is in the running for the scholarship you are eliminated from voting.  We should tell Jen Gunther that the benefits of membership include having your student win the $1000.00 scholarship offered by the DAEA.
8. Conference Committee:  Don will host the 2014 Statewide Staff Development Day conference at Delaware State University.  Linda will send him information regarding scheduling, etc. after winter vacation.
9. Professional Development Clock Hours Committee:  Mary Jane will meet with the IT person from DOE to fix the website for PDMS after winter break.
10.  Public Relations Committee:  Jen is not in attendance.
11.  Research Group:  Mary Jane reported that she works on this the third Sunday of the month so nothing to report at this time.
12.  Open Forum:  Lorraine reported that the Delaware Arts Alliance (DAA) said there was no response to a survey they sent to all DE art teachers.  Those at the meeting did not receive the survey so we assume it wasn’t sent out.  
13. Mary Jane adjourned the meeting at 6:55.  Linda seconded, all in favor.
14.  Kim provided more than an hour of professional development by showing and explaining several art projects her students have been working on.

